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           25th October, 2011 
O R D E R

The Delhi Medical Council examined a complaint of Dr. Navneet Sharma, Flat No. 59, Pocket-F/25, Sector-3, Rohini, Delhi – 110085, forwarded by Medical Council of India, against Dr. S. Kumar of Ganesh Diagnostic & Imaging Centre, 109, Pocket-A-1, Sector-8, Rohini, Near Deepali Chowk, Opp. Bagga Link, New Delhi – 110085.  

The Delhi Medical Council perused the complaint, written statement of Ganesh Diagnostic & Imaging Centre, Images and report of TRUS dated 7.9.2009 and MRI dated 8.9.2009 of Ganesh Diagnostic & Imaging Centre pertaining to complainant Dr. Navneet Sharma.

The Delhi Medical Council notes that the complainant Dr. Navneet Sharma underwent an ultrasound examination (TRUS) at Ganesh Diagnostic & Imaging Centre with complaints pertaining to urinary tract.   On ultrasound examination the left seminal vesicle appeared large with dilated duct and therefore, MRI was advised for further assessment.   The MRI turned out to be normal.

The Delhi Medical Council observes that MRI is the best modality to investigate if there is any doubt regarding seminal vesicle.  Therefore, proper line of investigation was followed in this case.  
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In view of the above, prima facie, no case of medical negligence or professional misconduct is made out against Dr. S. Kumar of Ganesh Diagnostic & Imaging Centre.  

Complaint stands disposed.

By the Order & in the name of

Delhi Medical Council

(Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary

Copy to :-

1. Dr. Navneet Sharma, Flat No. 59, Pocket-F/25, Sector-3, Rohini, Delhi – 110085

2. Medical Superintendent, Ganesh Diagnostic & Imaging Centre, 109, Pocket-A-1, Sector-8, Rohini, Near Deepali Chowk, Opp. Bagga Link, New Delhi – 110085 

3. Dr. S. Kumar, Through Medical Superintendent, Ganesh Diagnostic & Imaging Centre, 109, Pocket-A-1, Sector-8, Rohini, Near Deepali Chowk, Opp. Bagga Link, New Delhi – 110085  

4. Deputy Secretary, Medical Council of India, Pocket-14, Sector-8, Dwarka, New Delhi – 110077 – with reference to letter No. MCI-211(2)(40)/2011-Ethics/57351 dated 21.1.2011 – for information 

(Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary
